
     City Hall 

 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244 

BOARD of SUPERVISORS  San Francisco 94102-4689 

     Tel. No. 554-5184 

     Fax No. 554-5163 

 TDD/TTY No. 554-5227 

January 4, 2021 

Analyn Alabanza 

California Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control 

33 New Montgomery St., Suite 1230 

San Francisco, CA  94105 

Subject: Liquor License Transfer - 1098 Howard Street - Tony Baloney's 

(Board File No. 201174) 

Dear Ms. Alabanza: 

The attached is a Resolution from the San Francisco Board of Supervisors making a 

determination that the transfer of a Type-21 off-sale general beer, wine, and distilled spirits 

liquor license to Tawfiq Fayez Jodeh, doing business as Tony Baloney's, located at 1098 Howard 

Street, will serve the public convenience or necessity for the City and County of San Francisco.  

Resolution No. 577-20 (Board File No. 201174) was adopted by the Board of Supervisors on 

December 15, 2020. 

The Department of Alcohol Beverage Control is receiving this correspondence in accordance 

with California Business and Professions Code, Section 23958.4, affirming that the San 

Francisco Board of Supervisors recommends the California Department of Alcoholic Beverage 

Control impose conditions on the issuance of the license. 

If you have any questions, please contact John Carroll, Assistant Clerk, Government Audit and 

Oversight Committee, at (415) 554-4445 or john.carroll@sfgov.org. 

Sincerely, 

Angela Calvillo 

Clerk of the Board 

jec:bjj:ams 

c: Georgia Sawyer, Police Department 

Rose Meyer, Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control 

David Villa-Lobos, CLA Consulting 
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